BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR SEPTEMBER 9, 2010
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Peg Stecky, Jim Schwarz, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Vicki Karuzas, Bill Strader and Jack Yarbrough.  

Guests: Keely Saunders, and Don and Susan Karstedt.

Approval of Agenda – Ross called for approval of the agenda.  Jack made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes – Ross reviewed the minutes of the August 5th minutes and then called for approval of them.  Bill made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Jack seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report – Bill Strader reviewed the treasurer’s report, noting current expenditures for lock repairs.  He reported an ending fund balance of $32,308.54.  Ross called for approval of the treasurer’s report.  Phil made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Peg seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS

Parking restriping – Darren has painted out the white stripes, and stenciled “Parallel Parking Only” on the pavement.

Tennis court – ACTION ITEM – Ross swept half of the tennis courts, but was stopped by bad weather.
Amber alert – Keely reported that Pierce County already has an Amber Alert website.  Perhaps we can find a way to use that site for our needs.
Security lighting – ACTION ITEM – Jack has delivered a 27 foot pole to his yard, and will begin working on the installation in the park once the park is less used.  
Restroom lights and locks – ACTION ITEM – Jack is still working on a solution to make the locks more user-friendly.  He is in the process of getting quotes for new tumblers.   ACTION ITEM – Ross will purchase motion-sensor light switches for both men’s and women’s restrooms at about $30 each. 

Unauthorized vehicle parking – Cascade Towing has a blank for already signed to authorize towing of vehicles from the park.  Any board member or security guard can sign and authorize a tow.  We need to add signs to the fence warning that cars without a sticker are subject to towing.  We need to add visitors’ passes to the rental package.   

Park Bulletin Board – Ross noted that the park bulletin board still has a broken plastic front panel.  ACTION ITEM – Ross offered to replace all of the panels with a more durable material.

Broken toys in kids play area – The Board discussed removing broken toys which are liability.  Jack recommended we unbolt and save the base if possible.  ACTION ITEM – Keely will bring to next meeting a catalog of toys to replace the broken ones.
NEW BUSINESS

Graffiti in women’s room – Walls will need to be repainted.
Swimming area and Jet Ski ties – The board discussed the need to provide a place for jet skis to tie up versus additional swimming area.  We will review this further when the lake is down.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:45.  The next board meeting will be on 10/07/10.

See our meeting minutes at  InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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